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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Monday, March 25, 2013
Suite 425, Conference Room A
4:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Elaine Brown, Marla Buchanan; Richard Redick, Carl Cannon, Barbara Goodman, Paul Astleford; Commissioners Aaron Bowman and  Larry Williams were excused;  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office; Cecilia Ford, Risk  Management; Lindsey Brock;  James Bennett, Florida Department of Transportation; Joe Namey, Real Estate, Public Works Department;  Mark Fernandez, HMS Global; Mike Miller, Jacksonville Transportation Authority; Lisa King, Langton Associates; Debbie Jones, Beaches Habitat; Annette Hastings, Tourist Development Council; Executive Council Assistant Stan Johnson (Gulliford);  Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:09 p.m.

The Commission voted to approve the minutes for the February 25, 2013 meeting.

On Updates from the Commission Members, Commissioner Elaine Brown reported on a March 21st  workshop in St. Augustine that she attended that focused on the process of designating a scenic coastal byway.  Commissioner Brown is hoping that we are able to designate A1A a scenic coastal byway.
Commissioner Brown reported on the March 28th tour.  The purpose of the tour was to showcase the First Coast, from Jacksonville Beach to Amelia Island and many of the historic and tourist sites for newly-installed Visit Jacksonville Director, Paul Astleford.  The tour commenced at 9:30 A.M. at the beaches; it departed the beaches aboard a trolley that had been provided by the Jacksonville Transportation Authority.  Tour participants lunched at the Omni Amelia Island Plantation and then proceeded to visit tourist sites that included Fort George Island and the Ribault Clubhouse.  Mr. Astleford expressed his appreciation to the Ferry Commission for arranging the tour.

Commissioner Rick Redick reported on a March 6th meeting of the Commission’s Marketing Committee; he raised two issues that he felt merited consideration at the next  Marketing Committee meeting:  One was the concept of an express lane at the ferry, a convenience that would cost the rider a slightly higher fare.  The other idea that he wanted considered was advertising on the ferry.
Council Member Crescimbeni asked Mike Miller (Jacksonville Transportation Authority’s Director of Business Development and Corporate Sales) his views on the prospects of advertising on the ferry.  Mr. Miller suggested that the Marketing Committee touch base with JTA’s advertising consultants.

Council Member Crescimbeni apprised the Commission on his exploration with the City’s Information Technology staff on the feasibility of constructing a mobile app for the ferry.  The IT staff was expecting to conduct a test with the ferry on March 26th and Mr. Crescimbeni would be circulating the test’s results to the Commissioners.
Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston had been tasked at the previous Commission meeting to apprise the Commission on how this body might go about lobbying the State Legislature for funding for the ferry.  Ms. Johnston reported that the City’s Ethics Officer, Carla Miller, advised that the Commissioners would be able to talk with legislators but only on a one-on-one basis.  She further advised that in traveling to Tallahassee, the Commissioners do not share the same vehicle for the trip.
Mr. Paul Astleford was formally introduced as the new Director of Visit Jacksonville.  In his remarks, Mr. Astleford talked about his background, citing his experiences from Chicago, Columbus, Ohio and Disney resorts.  He indicated that in his new role, in Jacksonville, it was his goal to build up Jacksonville as a destination.

In his monthly Marine Operations Report, Mark Fernandez updated the Commission on ridership and revenue for February 2013.  Mr. Fernandez had staff distribute reports prior to the meeting.

Mr. Fernandez indicated that he did not have a lot of good news with regard to ridership; the figures were below projections.  March was not a good number and he speculated that the weather could have been a factor.  With regard to costs, Mr. Fernandez did not see much room for improvement.  Mr. Fernandez characterized weekend ridership on the ferry as strong; daily trips were weaker.
Paul Astleford asked Mark Fernandez, in his estimation, what had been impact of the Dame’s Point Bridge opening on the ferry’s ridership.  Mr. Fernandez responded that a much bigger impact on the ferry’s ridership was when the Jacksonville Port Authority assumed operation of the ferry.  When JaxPort took over, there was a significant increase in the fare with a subsequent significant drop in ridership.

Cecelia Ford of Risk Management updated the Commission on the work that she had been doing on a Ferry Private User Agreement.  Such an agreement would be in place for parties that rented the ferry for weddings and other special events.  Ms. Ford recommended that she sit down with the Marketing Committee to put together a vendor list and establish a proposed contract for insurance requirements.  She indicated that she wanted to meet with Mark Fernandez prior to meeting with the Marketing Committee.  Ms. Ford reported on her recent discussions with Wells Fargo regarding coverage for the ferry terminal.  She indicated that the insurance coverage was only applicable for the ferry when it is docked.  Ms. Ford recommended that the City proceed with an RFP for terminal insurance coverage to protect the ferry operation against liabilities in instances when the ferry is not docked.  The RFP should be going out within the next 90 days.
In an update on the Vessel Survey, Lindsay Brock offered remarks and recommendations.  He indicated that the survey can be done whether the vessel is in dry dock or in the water.

The Commission considered the request for a St. Johns River Ferry Commission property donation to Beaches Habitat for Humanity.  City Council Vice President Bill Gulliford had communicated to the Commission  the Beaches Habitat for Humanity’s interest in several Mayport parcels.  Kenny Logsdon, Senior Planner, Neighborhoods Department, Joe Namey, Land Acquisition and Disposition Manager, Public Works Department, and Debbie Jones, Beaches Habitat for Humanity, described, discussed and fielded questions on parcels that are available at Mayport that could potentially be utilized for housing.  Mr. Logsdon explained the process of transferring titles for parcels to non-profits.  He indicated that if the property’s value is less than $25,000, a Council Member could sign off on the property for conveyance. Various parcels were described.  The Commission voted to approve the conveyance of two Mayport properties to Beaches Habitat for Humanity.

Lastly, the Commission was apprised of an issue concerning the Heckscher Drive Town Center Initiative.  Mr. Kenny Logsdon, Neighborhoods Department, described the Heckscher Drive Town Center Project as having emanated from a 2005 visioning session to determine the project’s focus.  A component of the project entails the construction of a round-about on A1A.  To complete the project, the City would have to donate some of its property that abuts St. Johns River Ferry property.  The Commission will continue the discussion and consideration of this issue at its next meeting when additional information on the project will be provided.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:05 P.M.
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